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June 30, 2017 

 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 

Secretary 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 12th Street, SW 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

Re:   Panasonic Avionics Corporation – Section 1.65 Submission, 

File No. SES-MFS-20170312-00255, Call Sign E100089 

 

Dear Ms. Dortch:  

Panasonic Avionics Corporation (“Panasonic Avionics”), pursuant to Section 1.65 of the Commission’s 

Rules, 47 C.F.R. § 1.65, seeks to clarify the record in connection with the above-referenced, uncontested 

earth stations aboard aircraft (“ESAA”) blanket license modification application proceeding.  

 

I participated in teleconference with FCC staff on behalf of Panasonic in which I confirmed the following: 

(i) the applicant’s strong preference would be to include the full range of frequencies for communication 

with the IS-33e satellite included in the original modification application in any FCC license grant; (ii) in 

FCC Form 312 for the TECOM antenna, the EIRP spectral density for the 9M00G7D carrier should be 

10.28 dBW/4 kHz rather than the value originally indicated, which appears to be a typographical error; 

and (iii) the 500 kHz carrier for the TECOM antenna should be removed from the application. 

 

On behalf of Panasonic Avionics, I wish to express our appreciation to the Commission and the 

International Bureau staff copied below for the opportunity to update the record of this application 

proceeding.  We look forward to expeditious grant of the modification application.     

 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions regarding this matter. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Carlos M. Nalda 

LMI Advisors 

 

cc (w/ att.): Paul Blais 

Cindy Spiers 

Trang Nguyen 


